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Dear Parents and Carers 
 

It’s only been a six-week term but definitely seems more! 

January certainly felt like a long month for everyone 

and I know everyone is ready for a good break full of 

fun amongst some rest and time to relax. It may have 

only been a few weeks, but as always, we have 

packed in lots at school.  
 

We are excited about the prospect of the school’s 

future and being in the process of becoming part of the 

Bath and Wells Multi Academy Trust. We know that we 

can continue to improve and become better and 

stronger if we work collaboratively within a bigger, more 

effective organisation. We’re also proud of who we are 

as a school and know we have much to offer. Our 

identity, values and ethos will remain central to all we 

do and all decision making will continue to be focused 

around our offer of the best provision for the children.  
 

We now look ahead to next term and to continuing our 

educational journey of learning together. There’ll be 

new enquiries, new opportunities and new experiences 

to motivate, inspire and enable children to build on 

their knowledge. We invite you to Parent Consultations 

on March 21st and 23rd, where we’ll share how your 

child is progressing and areas to celebrate as well as 

those needing practice and support. Details for booking 

appointments will be shared after the break. 
 

We hope over the break, you’ll get creative with your 

child and plan and make their ‘Dress as a Word’ World 

Book Day outfit. We also hope you’ll join us for our Easter 

Service and Celebration Worship next term. 
 

I finish by sharing the sad death of Verity Snook. Verity, a 

mum of one of our children, lost her battle with cancer 

last month and family and friends said their goodbyes 

at the funeral this week. Losing such a kind member of 

our community is tragic and I know she will be missed by 

so many. As we go forward, I know we’ll want to give 

the family our support as it’s needed by being sensitive 

to their feelings and providing the routine and stability in 

what is inevitably a challenging and difficult time.  
 

It gives us all cause to appreciate what we have and 

not take things for granted, to be thankful and to live 

each day with gratitude. 
 

Kind regards 

Pippa Cohen 

Headteacher 

 

TERM DATES for 2022-2023: 
 

Half Term 11th – 19th Feb 
 

20.02.23 INSET DAY – school closed to children 

21.02.23  Term 4 starts for all children 

28.02.23 Cross Country League – Downside 

School (Collect children at 2:45pm) 

02.03.23 World Book Day (Dress as a Word) 

20.03.23  Learning Showcase – Writing 

Reflection 

21.03.23 Cross Country League - Millfield Prep 

School, Glastonbury 

 Parent Consultation Evening 3:30-6pm 

22.03.22 Spring Concert  

23.03.22 Parent Consultation Evening 3:30-6pm 

30.03.23 Easter Church service – led by 

Magpies and Owls 

31.03.23 Term 4 Celebration Worship (note 

new date) 

 End of Term 4 

Easter Holiday 1st – 16th April 
 

17.04.23 Term 5 starts for all children 

01.05.23 Bank Holiday 

May Y2 End of KS1 Assessment month 

08.05.23 Bank Holiday (King’s Coronation on 6th 

May) 

09.05.23 Y6 SATs Week (Tuesday-Friday) 

20.05.23 The St Aldhelm Gathering, Sherborne 

26.05.23 End of Term 5 

Half Term 27th May- 4th June 
 

05.06.23 Term 6 starts for all children 

23.06.23 INSET DAY – school closed to children 

21.07.23 End of Term 6 
 

 

 

 

 

St. Aldhelm’S newS 

January and February 2023 

Please read on for Celebrating Learning 

Behaviours p2; Maths Learning Showcase p3&4; 

Theatre, Workshop and Visitor experiences p4-6;  

Robins People Who Help Us p7; Forest School p8; 

X Country p9; Talking Mental Health p10&11; 

Safer Internet Day p12; Governor and PTA 

Message p13&14  

 

http://www.staldhelms.co.uk/
mailto:office@staldhelms.co.uk


  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

A big well done to all the 

children who received 

certificates in Term 3 for their 

progress, success and 

achievement with their 

learning behaviours ☺ 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children were very 

busy showing their 

parents and carers how 

to work out 1 more and 1 

less using counters, how 

to subtract amounts 

using pictorial 

representations, how to 

partition numbers using 

cubes, how to identify 

missing numbers using a 

numberline and how to 

subtract numbers using 

playdough. Great 

collaboration 

Nightingales! 

Robins were busy 

teaching parents 

how to represent 

numbers on a tens 

frame, ordering 

Numicon, building 

Numberblock towers 

and showing 

different ways to 

make 6 on ladybirds. 

Great job Robins! 

It was all about finding as many ways to make 20 in Magpies. Children showed parents how they could use 

all four operations. They used number equations, arrays, part-part-wholes amongst the many representations.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Children across school loved ‘becoming the teacher’ when parents, grandparents and 

family members joined us in classes on Friday afternoon. Maths across school is taught 

through ‘fluency’, ‘reasoning’ and ‘problem solving’. Through opportunities to teach grown-

ups, children practice verbalising their work, thinking about their explanations and 

troubleshooting when a problem or a misconception arises.  
 

It was so fantastic to see children’s confidence with the methods we follow in school being 

displayed, whether that be through using place value counters, dienes/ Base 10, part whole 

models or more efficient written methods. It was also great for children to show that 

regardless of the problem they’re given, they have a bank of strategies to solve it that they 

can draw on. 
 

We are fortunate enough at the moment to be continuing to develop our maths provision 

across school, engaging in bespoke professional development tailored to our school as part 

of a ‘Mastery Readiness’ project, to ensure children leave St Aldhelm’s confident in what 

they can achieve.   
 

It was so lovely to see 

so many parents and 

grandparents come 

along to the learning 

showcase! Owls really 

loved sharing the 

learning that we have 

been doing recently 

in math about 

multiplication and 

division and teaching 

their grown-ups the 

methods that they 

use to solve them. 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Owls, Kingfishers and Falcons were lucky 

enough to watch a performance by the 

wonderful aKa Theatre Company.  It was 

lively, exciting and full of energy, which the 

children absolutely loved!  They 

transformed our school hall into a theatre 

and brought all of their lights and sound 

equipment.  It was a really immersive and 

inspiring experience for the children. 



   Toys and Games Workshop  
 

Year 2 Magpies welcomed Sharon from the South West Heritage Trust 
who told us all about Victorian Toys and Games. They were tasked to 
be History Detectives and look for clues whilst exploring the old toys.     

 

  



 

  

  

People Who Help Us 
To enrich our learning about People Who 

Help Us, Reception have been very lucky to 

have welcomed some wonderful visitors 

into Robin Class to learn about their role in 

society. A BIG Thank You to the 

Firefighter, Nurse (Mrs Ridley), Dental 

nurse (Mrs Hill) and Police officer (Mr 

Miller). We are so lucky to be able to benefit 

from the professions of our parents at 

school!  

We look forward to our Vet visit next term. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 Mendip Junior Cross-Country League 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 31
st

 January our growing number of St Aldhelm’s Cross Country 

Runners took part in the Mendip Cross Country Run at the Palace Fields in Wells. 

A huge well done to those who represented our school so brilliantly! It was lovely 

to see how supportive the children were with each other, which inspired some 

brilliant personal bests within the team. We are extremely proud of all of you! 

We are looking forward to the next event on Tuesday 28
th

 February at Downside 

School. Please contact the office to let us know if your child is keen to join our 

fantastic team of KS2 runners and would like to take part next time.  

 

 

 

 

  

The next Cross-Country Fixture 

Dates are: 

Tuesday 28
th

 February 2023 – 

Downside School, Stratton on the 

Fosse 

Tuesday 21
st

 March 2023 – 

Millfield Prep School, Glastonbury 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

During knitting club this  

  

Children’s Mental 

Health Week 

Thank you for all the kind donations made on School Gateway.   

This is still open for anyone who has not had a chance to donate 

yet.  We appreciate your support and generosity. 

A big thank you to the Wellbeing Action Group for organising a 

great week to support children’s mental health.  We all loved 

dressing to express on Monday, as you can see from the pictures.  

Each class took part in a range of activities to promote good 

mental health and wellbeing.   



 

 

  

Talking Mental Health 

 

Supporting with Worries and Anxiety 

Disruption and changes to routines can always be difficult.  It is 

important to support children in developing self-care.  This is 

about the things we can do to look after our own mental health.  

In each newsletter, we will share a new exercise or resource to 

support self-care.  Doing this with your child can help them to 

also open up and share with you. 

 

Simple Breathing Exercises 

Sitting comfortably, breathe gently, slowly and evenly. 

Notice the stretching sensation as you breathe in. As you 

breathe out notice the relaxation that follows.  

 

Count in your mind, letting each count last about a second. 

1. Rest your hand on your belly button. Take a normal breath 

and hold it as you count to 5. 

2. Breathe out slowly, relaxing your shoulders, face and body, 

as you count to 4. 

3. Breathe in slowly, letting your hand move outwards with 

your stomach, as you count to 4. 

4. Breathe out slowly and let your hand and stomach move 

inwards, as you count to 4. 

5. Breathe like this for 5 more breaths, focusing on your hand 

and stomach as they rise and fall, relaxing more with each 

breath. 

6. Hold your breath like you did at the beginning and repeat 

the whole exercise again. 

What's this good for? 

• Helping panic attacks 

• Boosting concentration 

• Preparing for difficult tasks 

• Relaxing 

• Sleeping better 



 

P://Office/Parent%20Letters/Parent%20Letters%2022-23/open-discussions-about-digital-lives.pdf
P://Office/Parent%20Letters/Parent%20Letters%2022-23/12-top-tips-for-building-cyber-resilience-at-home.pdf


 

 
 

One of the key responsibilities of the school’s governing board is to “hold the headteacher to account 
for the educational performance of the school and its pupils.” 
 
“Quality of Education” is the key judgement used to inspect the curriculum, which incorporates three 
central concepts: Intent, Implementation and Impact.  
 
Beyond looking at the data related to pupil performance, a key component to this task is gaining a 
greater understanding of the curriculum and how this is provisioned throughout the school. Governors 
perform this task via presentations to the full board by subject leaders and through “Governor Subject 
Link” visits.   
 
I recently had the opportunity to meet with Mrs Scott to gain further insights to the EYFS provision 
across the school, focussing initially on the Intent and Implementation. These meetings provide an 
invaluable opportunity to gain a further insight into specific subjects, along with strengthening the 
relationship between governors and the wider teaching team throughout the school. 
 
There are seven areas of learning and development that shape the EYFS curriculum, covering the three 
prime areas (Communication and Learning, Physical Development, Personal, Social and Emotional 
Development) along with four specific areas (Literacy, Mathematics, Understanding the World and 
Expressive Arts and Design). 
 
To cover these seven areas, the EYFS lead has worked effectively to draw up an Action Plan for the 
academic year, which highlights what EYFS provision looks like and how it correlates to the priorities 
outlined in the School Development Plan. Sitting alongside this, is the EYFS Progression Map, which 
demonstrates the areas of development throughout the year and how this correlates to the Department 
of Education’s Early Learning Goals established in 2021. Both of these documents shape a Weekly Plan 
document, which forms the basis of what is taught to the class and individuals as required.  
 
On behalf of the Governing Board, I would like to express my gratitude to Mrs Scott and the EYFS team 
for the dedication spent in establishing the clear goals to achieve its objectives and for taking the time to 
meet with us. Subsequent Link visits will provide the opportunity for Governors to gain a greater sense 
of the Impact of this provision, with a focus on looking at the evidence that demonstrates this later in 
the year. 
 

Chris Capon-Leyton  

Foundation Governor 

 

  



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A date for the diary… 

The St Aldhelm Gathering 

Saturday 20th May 2023 

In the grounds of Sherborne Abbey 

10-4pm to include stalls and short performances, 

bring your own lunch, celebration service with 

procession of the banners 

If you would like to join our PTA, please 
speak to Chris Pulsford or contact the 
school office. 

Future events to be confirmed……… 

 

 

 


